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Principal’s Message  
 

 

Dear Students, 

'The only way to do great work is to love what you do'- Steve Jobs  

“Choose a job you love, and you will never have to work a day in 

your life”, said Chinese Philosopher Confucius. In the same way, if 

you love what you are learning you will enjoy it and won't find it 

boring or a stress. Don't ever feel your studies as a pressure 

something that you wish to avoid. If you do so, no learning takes 

place and you will end up unhappy and discontent. On the other 

hand, if you welcome what you are learning, there will be a 

significant meaning to life and you will reach new heights in your life                          

Dr. C. Yoganjaneyulu  with your dedication and perseverance.  

 

Editorial Board 

 
 
 
           
 
 
 
 
Dr. C. Yoganjaneyulu            Sri T. V. Aravind             Dr. K. Satish 
           Principal                 Head – Dept. of English     Head – Dept. of Statistics & 

         IQAC Coordinator 
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YSR Vivekananda Govt. Degree College in Vempalli is a newly established College by Commissionerate of 

Collegiate Education and the College monthly Newsletter named as “Vinuthna” has been launched by the 

Principal Dr. C. Yoganjaneyulu along with the staff.  The Volume 1 of the Newsletter comprises the list of 
activities and events conducted in December, 2021 as well in January, 2022. 
 

List of Activities and Events 
The New Year in the college began with a gracious host of academic events and activities. 

CONDOLENCES TO GENERAL BIPIN RAWAT AND OTHER 

MARTYRS 

10th December 2021: The Chief of Defence Services General Bipin 

Rawat, his wife and 11 other Military Officers were demised in the 

Chopper Crash. To commemorate their martyrdom, the Students 

and Staff of YSRV Govt. Degree College made a Peace rally in the 

streets of Vempalli on 10th December, 2021.  In this rally Vice-

Principal of the College Dr. S. Sugunamma, NSS Programme officer 

and Head, Department of Physics Dr. M. Obula Reddy, Dr. C. Bala 

Narayana, Public Relations Officer, Staff and Students participated 

in the rally. 

AWARENESS PROGRAMME ON ENERGY CONSERVATION 

14th December 2021: An Awareness Programme on National 

Energy Conservation Day was conducted on 14th December, 2021.  

The Principal of the College Dr. C. Yoganjaneyulu inaugurated the 

programme.  The Chief Guest of the programme was Sri. S. Sravan 

Kumar, Assistant Engineer - AP TRANSCO.  The Principal and the 

Chief Guests spoke on the conservation of electricity.  The 

Programme was presided over by Head, Department of Physics Dr. 

M. Obula Reddy.  The Students and Staff of the College attended 

the programme. 

NATIONAL MATHEMATICS DAY 

22nd December 2021: The birth anniversary of the legendary Indian 
Mathematician Srinivasa Ramanujan, is celebrated on 22nd 
December as “NATIONAL MATHEMATICS DAY” organized by the 
Department of Mathematics in our college. The Principal and the 
chief guest of the programme Dr. C. Yoganjaneyulu inaugurated the 
programme.  The Principal and Dr. E. Sudhakara, Head, Department 
of Mathematics, spoke about the greatness of Srinivasa Ramanujan, 
the Brilliant Mathematician , who was born on 1887 to a Tamil 

Brahmin Iyengar family in Erode, Tamil Nadu. Aryabhatta, 
Brahmagupta, Mahavira, Bhaskara II, Srinivasa Ramanujan and 
Other ancient scholars made significant Contributions to 
Mathematics.  Srinivasa Ramanujan demonstrated the signs of a 
developing genius at his young age.  His Contributions to Fractions, 
Infinite Series, Number Theory, Mathematical Analysis and other 
areas set a precedent in Mathematics.  The Programme was 
presided over by Dr. E. Sudhakara, Head, Department of 
Mathematics. The Students and Staff of the College attended the 
programme and made it a grand success. 
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NATIONAL CONSUMER DAY 

24th December 2021: The students under the guidance of Department of 

Commerce celebrated the National Consumer Day On 24th December, 

2021 in the campus of YSR Vivekananda Govt. Degree College, Vempalli.  

The principal of the college Dr. C. Yoganjanelyulu presided over the 

event. He spoke about the importance of Consumer Rights in the 

present world of ever growing business activities. Dr. C. 

Malleeswaramma, Head, Department of Commerce, spoke about 

various consumer forums in the country where a customer can obtain 

justice. B. Gangadhar, Lecturer in History and other college staff 

participated in the event and made it a grand success. 

WOMEN TEACHERS’ DAY 

03rd January 2022: The students under the guidance of Department of 

History conducted women Teachers’ day on 3rd January 2022 on the 

occasion of birth anniversary of Savithribai Phule.  Principal of the 

college Dr. C. Yoganjaneyulu had been invited as chief guest and vice-

principal Dr. S. Sugunamma as guest of honour. They applauded the 

service of Savithribai Phule and asked the students to follow her 

scrupulously.  While participating in the programme as a speaker, 

B.Gangadhar, Head, Department of History had given a brief history 

about her. Savitribai Phule was the wife of Jyotiba Phule, a social 

reformer who attacked the brahmanical dominance in the caste 

hierarchy.  She became an active member of Sathya Sodhak Samaj and 

founded the first girls school in Pune and is considered the first women 

teacher in India. To commemorate her name, Government of India 

started to celebrate her birthday as Women Teachers’ Day on 3rd 

January every year. 

NATIONAL VOTERS’ DAY 

25th January 2022: The NSS volunteers and Department of Political 

Science celebrated the National Voters’ Day on 25th January 2022. The 

Principal of the college, Dr. C. Yoganjaneyulu, attended the event as a 

Chief Guest and emphasized that there is an urgent need of bringing 

awareness among the citizens about their voting rights. Smt. 

K.Sujatha, Lecturer in Political Science, gave a detailed note about the 

election process in India and about the responsibility of every Indian 

to vote in the elections.  Sri B. Gangadhar, Head, Department of 

History and  Dr.M.Obula Reddy, Head, Department of Physics also 

participated in the event and  appealed to the students to exercise 

their rights as young voters and elect responsible leaders.  The 

students and other staff took a pledge to use their “Right to vote” 

properly and concluded the event on a successful note. In order to 

encourage more young voters to take part in the political 

process, Government of India has decided to celebrate 25th January of 

every year as "National Voters' Day".  
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REPUBLIC DAY CELEBRATIONS 

26th January 2022: In view of 73rd Republic day, the Principal of 

the college Dr. C. Yoganjaneyulu has unfurled the national flag and 

delivered a brief note about the prominence of Republic Day.  The 

flag unfurling is followed by speeches given by the staff about the 

eminence of the Indian constitution which united our country and 

made it a sovereign republic despite the huge cultural differences. 

Some of the students shared their thoughts about the 

contributions made by many national leaders towards the 

country.  The students and the staff actively participated in the 

event following the COVID protocols.  

CLEAN AND GREEN PROGRAMME 

29th January 2022: The NSS volunteers and staff of the college have 

conducted campus cleaning activity I n view of last Saturday of the month. 

The waste is segregated and disposed off in a proper manner. The college 

took a resolution to keep the campus premises spotless and started the 

‘CLEAN AND GREEN’ initiative under which there will be a thorough 

cleaning of the campus by the students and staff on last Saturday of 

everymonth. 

HOLIDAYS 

09th January 2022: Yogi Vemana University, Kadapa has declared Sankranti holidays to its affiliated colleges 

from 10.01.2022 to 15.01.2022.  

TRANSFERS AND POSTINGS 

20th January 2022: The aided absorbed staff Dr. J. Prabhakar Naik, Lecturer in Statistics, Sri P. Hari Haranatha 

Reddy, Lecturer in English and Sri G. Jayarami Reddy, Record Assistant have been transferred and posted to 

their respective aided degree colleges as per the proceedings of CCE, AP, Vijayawada. 

DONATIONS 

20th January 2022: Sri S. Sabbirvalli, Ex ZPTC, Vempalli has donated twenty plastic chairs and one revolving 

chair worth of Rs.25,000/- to the college. 

23rd January 2022: Sri Ravi Reddy, ZPTC, Vempalli has extended his co-operation in the installation of RO 

Water plant and supplying Tarpaulin sheet worth of Rs.60,000/- to arrest the water leakage from the tinned 

roof shed. 

28th January 2022: Dr. J. Prabhakar Naik, former Lecturer in Statistics of this college, has donated a Steel 

Almirah worth of Rs.12,500/- to the college in view of his selection as Assoc. Professor, Central University, 

Pondicherry. 


